CASE 3657: Application of N, M.
SALT WATER DISPOSAL CO. INC. for
™ SALT WATER DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY.
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i _ . BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ;
§ o OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING z
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSBION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3657
Orxder No. R~-3321

APPLICATION OF NEW MEXICO SALT WATER
DISPOSAL COMPANY, INC,, FOR SALT WATER
DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF_THE COMMISSION
B = TON:

¢
4
:

This cause came on for hearing at 10:30 a.m. on September 13,
1967, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this__ 13th day of September, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advined
in the premises,

FINDS s

{1) That due public not
juri

ice having been given as required by |
sdiction of this cause and the subject:

£~

law, the Commission has
natter thereof, g
. !
(2) That the applicant, New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Com~
pany, Inc., is the owner and operator of the Mobil State "GG" Well
No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from !
i the Bast line of Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 34 East, §
© NMPM, adjacent to the Sand Springs-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico.

: (3) That the applicant proposees to utilize said well to

i dispose of produced salt water into the Devoanian formation, with
! injection through the open-hole interval from approximately

;‘13 242 feet to 13,350 feet.

§ {(4) That the injectlon should be accomplished through 3~inch,
it internally plastic~coated tubing installed in a tubing hanger set ,
at approximately 13,200 feet; that the casing-tubing annulus should
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be filled with an inert fluid and that a pressure gauge should be

.+ attached to the annulus at the surfacae.

‘édentg v

(5) That approval of the subject application will prevent
the drilling of unnecessary welle and otherwisgae prevent waste
and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDEREDS

(1) That the applicant, New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Com-
pany, Inc., is hereby authorized to utilize its Mobil State "GG"
Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the South line and 1980 faet
from the EBast line of Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 34
East, NMNPM, adjacent to the Sand Springs-Devoaian Pool, lLea
County, New Mexico, to dispose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation, injection to be accomplished thrxrough 3-inch
tubing installed in a tubing hanger set at approximately 13,200
feet, with injection into the open-<hole interval‘’ from approxi-

‘mately 13,242 feet to 13,350 feety

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the tubing shall be internally plastics
i coated; that the casing~tubing annulus shall be fillaed with an .

inext fluid; and that a pressure gauge shall be attached +o the
annulus &t the surface.

(2) That the applicant shall subwmit monthly reports of its
disposal operations in accordance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neceasary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Moxico, on the day and year hereinabove

STATB OF NEW MEXICO
ERY:TION COMMISSION

5\ N\

. L. mbar & Secretary

PORTER, Jr.,

‘
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7/ DOMESTIC BERVICE

sent at the full rate

$ . . ~/ INTERNATIONAL SERVICE \
Check theclass of servicedesired, ' ’ Gheck the clais of scrvice desited;
otherwise this message will be S \ ' othitwise the message will be
., tentasa fast telegeam ‘ h ‘ A, . d

TELEGRAM : . FULL RATE
. W. P. MARSHALL l 'E ﬂ EGRA i§ /‘l R. W. McFALL —
DAY LETTER - E CRAIRMAN OF THE BOARD ) - : VY. PRESIDENT LETIER '»EuG“M
"\ NIGHT LETTER - ® N\ SHORE-sHIP 7
NO. WDS.-CL, OF SVC. PD. QR COLL. CASH NO. CHARGE TQ THE ACCOUNT OF 0 . TIME FILED

_OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOJ!

Send the Jollowing message, subject ro the teyms on back hereof, which dre hereby agreed ro

MAY 29, 1968
‘CHARLES C. I:OVELESS Jr.

NEW MEXICO SALT WATER DISPOSAL COMPANY INC.
212 PETROLEUM BUILDING
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

“HOBBS OCC INSPECTION REVEALS SALT WATER BEING DISPOSED INTO UNLINED
PIT AT YOUR MAIN STATION UNIT A OF 26 105 33E. SITUATION MUST BE
CORRECTED IMMEDIATELY. WILL INSPECT PROPERTY FRIDAY MORNING,
o A. L. PORTER, Jr.

SECRETARY-DIRECTOR _
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .

WU1206 R2-65)




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

Sinte of Neto Mexico
®il Gonserbation G ommission
STATE G=°L°G|3T

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBEP

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

september-13, 1967

Case No.. 3657
Order No. R"3321

Re

v Mr. Charles C. Loveless, Jx.

N. M. Salt water Disposal Co., Inc.
e , post Office Box 566 , Appiicaht;
o ’ : Roswell, New Mexico 88201

i N. M. salt Water Disposal

T -
Dear. Sir:

Enclosed herewith gre*tﬁo copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,“

L MY

A. ‘L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs occ X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC ,
othex Mr. Frank Irby

o




Docket No. 28-67

DOCKET: GULAR HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 13, 1967

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTOW - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3655:

{l) Ccnsideration of the 6il allowable for October, 1967;

icn of the allowable production of gas for
octaobe 1957, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy; and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Consideration
of the allowable prcduction of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Ric Arriba and Sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, for Octceber, 198567.

In the matter of the hearing called oy the 0Oil Conservation
Commission upon its own moticin to considexr temsoraxry exten-
sion of Emergency Crder No. E-25, icsued by tie Commission
August 21, 1967, to ke effective for 15 days from 7 o'clock
a.m., Septembar 1, 1267. Said emergency order, zpolicable
to Lea, Chaves, Eddy and Rcoosavelt Counties becazise of the
recent unprecsdented increases in Southeast New Mexico normal
unit allowables, suspended the provision of Rule 21 {4d) of
the Commission Rules and Regulaticns which reguires that no
well shall be assignsed an allowable greater than thie amount
of 0il produced con official tests during a 24-hour QeflOd.

CASE 3514 (DE NOVO]:

Application of SthrocL Coxporation for an amendment to
Order No. R-1438, San Juan County, Naw Msxico. Applicant,

in the above-stvlad cause, seeks the amendment c¢f Ovrder No.
R-1438, which order established special rules for the Ship-
rock-Gallup Oil Pool. Applicant seeks the deletion of that
provision of said rules which provides that wells shall not
be located closer than 300 feet tc the nearest well producing
from the same pool. Applicant woculd further amend said rules
to permit tho drilling of wells clcsar than 165 faet to the
outer boundaryv cof the guarter-quarter section, but in no
event closer than 1865 feet to the boundary of acreage owned
v an offset cperator.

Upon application of Uriversal 0il Corporation, this case
will be heard DE NOVO under the provisions of Rule 1220 of
the Commission Rules and Regulations.
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CASE 3656: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an

order for the creation of one podl and the assignment of

an 0il discovery allowable therein, and the creation of

one other o0il pool and two gas ‘pools, and for the exten-
'sion and contraction of certain other pools in Lea, Chaves,
Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties.

{a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Pennsylvanian production and designated

as the North Morton-Pennsylvanian Pool, comprising the follow-
ing described acreage: ‘

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: Nw/4 ‘

Furthex, for the assignment of approximately 52,140 barrels
of oil discovery allowable to the discovery well, Olen F.
Featherstone's Mobil State Well Ne. 1 located in Unit E of
said Secticn 3Z.

(b} <Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
s as an oil pool for Borne Springs production and designated

as the Wilson Bone Springs Pool comprising the following-

described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: sSw/4

(c) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool fcr Mozrcw production and designated as the
Paduca~Mcrxcw Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Texaco
“Inc. Cotton Draw Unit Well No. 65, located in Unit G of
Section 2, Tcwnship 25 Scouth, Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool
described ass

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 2 N/2

{d) Create a new pcol in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool fci Wolfcamp production and designated as the
Paduca~-Wolfcamp Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Texaco
Inc. Cotton Draw Unit Well No. 65, lot¢dted in Unit G of
Section 2, Township 25 South; Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool
described as:

TOWNSHIP 25‘SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: NE/4
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. (e) Extend the Acme-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexlco,to include therein: B
P TOWNSHIP 8 SQUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM.
Cr o Section 4: ﬁ/ZﬂNW/4

(£) Extend the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanlan ‘Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWESHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: NE/4 '

(g) Extend the Lusk Strawn Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include .therein: e .

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RAMNGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 113 NW/4 & SE/4 |

(h)‘_Extend the East Mason-Delaware Pool in Lea County, New

. Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 -SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 17: .8/2

(i) Extend the Penasco Draw San Andres—Yeso Pool in Eddy
County, - New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM.
- 8ection 24: S/2 SE/4

(i) Extend the.Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, KANGE 26 EAST, NMPM ~
Section 34: s/2 :

\ (k) . Contract the Square Lake Pool‘in,Eddy County, New Mexico,
by the deletion of the following-~described acreage:
TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, - RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: NE/4

_ (1) Extena the Grayburg—Jaukson Pool in Eddy County, New
Hexico, to include therein:.

. !
TOWWBHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: .NE/4
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September 13, 1967 Regular Hearing
(m) Extend the Tatum—Wblfcamp-Poolfin.Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein: ' T

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
» Section 52 HWYd

(n} Bxtend the ded—Lower San Andres Pool in-Roosevelt County,
New Mexico, to lnclude thereins
TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAS‘I‘J NMPM
SECTION 31: NE/4

(0) Extend the Tom-tom San Andres Pool 1n Chaves County,
New Mexico,  to 1nc1ude thereln.

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, BANGE 31 EASTL NMPM
Section 34: .N/2 SE/4 o :

(p) Extend” the Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,

- New Hexico,AtO\l sclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: 3W/4

(qd) Extend the North Vacuum-Lower Wblfcamplpool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to imncl

_'govmsn:p .17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: wW/2
Section 3: MW/4

{r) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pocl in Lea CQunty, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, - RANGE 34 M_
" Section 173 _NE/4 '

ic/

e
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Docket No. 29~67

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER ‘13, 1967

10:30 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following case will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
' Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

-
I

- : CASE 3657: Application of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Company,

CoTo : I@c."for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.

) . Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority

i to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian

i formation through the Mobil State "GG" Well No. 1
located 1980 feet from the South and East lines of

= Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 34 East, Sand

: ’ Springs-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

ir/




- L3 . Form C-108
rt Revised 1-1-65

NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION GOMMISSION C: Ll _3 é:
’ APPLICATION TO DISPOSE OF SALT WATER BY INJ“CTlO‘R INTO A POROUS FORMATION 7

OFERATOR ADDRESS" n

New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Co., Inc| Box: 566 Rocvell Nev: Mex ieo
TEASE NAME WELL NO. FlELD - __3 COUNTY
State GG : 1 Sand Sg(nings . . | Lea

1980 - "~ soutn . 1980

FEET FA'OM THE LINE AND FEET FROM YHE

| -
' UNIT LETTER __J_____; WELL IS LOCATED

. AT
East LINE, SECYION 10 : TOWNSHIP 118 RANGE S4E NMPM.
CASING AND TUBING DATA )
“NAME OF STRING ] SIZE - SETTING DEPTH SACKS CEMENY TOP OF CEMENT TOP DETERMINED BY
SURFACE CASIN‘G/ ) . Gi . ) P

. ‘!. [

ot {712 8/8 350 350" circ. : ;

INYERMIZOIA"E I

p D -7 7 iq %-518‘/ A_4195' _ 1400 - . 0] e 4 s ./

B ) ) - ! - X ., R [P R N C v:"f" By - P L AL,
; LoxNG s’l’l:l;l‘c' . , }}{ < N?O -« /_ v 12 2 of i - 56 s C S ot Lo /
i N Ryl "- L e b . ~ 7 4 y
: ¥ /c L ¢,1 . 4-1/2. 138,250 - | As regquiréd |by order of 0G0 = e ,Q Y SO 8o
i TUBING F— NAME, MODEL AND DEPTH OF TUBING PACKER , 7 /',, B \{ /( i,'
1 ) B !‘ v
) None . None e /\ e 2,/, q,
: NAME CF PRAOPOSEOD INJECTION FORMATION N TOP OF FORMATION r‘} { 80TTQM QOF FORMATION
N )
Devonian 13,100 Est% /”% Nob knovn L
. 1S INJECTYION THROUGH TUBING, <As|nc,on ANNULUS? PERFORATIONS OR OPEN HOL:] PROPOSED INTERVAL{S) OF |Vcrww - (_, f K-RREE ¥ /
: 50 to TDY(not kxndwn)
i | Plestic lined casing Perforated 13,18
; 19 THIS A NEW WELL DRILLED FOR IF ANSWER (S NO, FOR WHAT FPURPOSE WAS WELL ORIGINALLY DRILLED? HAS WELL EVER BEEN PERFORATED [N ANY
B OI1SPOSALY ZOKRE OTME?R YHAR THE PROPOSED INJEC-
i TION t .
; Field extension o :
j L1ST ALL SUCH PERFORATED INTERVALS AND SACKS OF CEMENY USED TO SEAL OFF OR SQUEEZE EACH R
i
% .
a DEPTH OF BOYTOM OF DEEPEST DEPTH OF BOTYOM OF NEXYT KIGHER DEPTH OF TOP OF NEXT LOWER
% FRESH WATER ZONE IN THIS AREA- OIL OR GAS ZONE IK THiS AREA ’ OIYL OR GAS ZONE IN Tilits AREA
120 ft. esb. (cretacious) None observed Nome repo P
b ANTICIPATYED DAILY 1kMINIMU MAXIMUM OPEN OR CLOSED TYPE SYSTEM 1S5S INJECTION TO BE BY GRAYITY OR APPROX, PRESSURE_";PSI)
B l(:la‘;-CsT;ON YOLUME FRESSURE_‘! .
B /
4,500 : 20,000 closed |gravity /:
ks ANSWER YES OR NO WNEYHCR THE FOLLOWING WATERS ARE MIN- 'WATER' TG BE DISPOSED OF NATURAL WATER IN DISPO- ARE WATER ANALYSES AYTA'('X:{EO‘I
z oK IRAICAT 1o of STHER GEnEmAL oatT TOR pomEsTIC, : LAY I 5 3636\
‘. - ) 0y Ay
3 - I Yes ; Yes S3e case
; NAME ANDO ADDRESS OF SURFACE OWNER (OR LESSEE, lf STATE OR FEOERAL LAND) N - \:\
i . I
State of New Mexico - Iessee, Bogle Farms , ¥
LIST NAMES AND ADDRESSES OF ALL OPERATORS WITKHIN ONE-HALF (‘}) MILE OF THIS INJECTION WELL . RN .

WM

. | Coples_sent Aghmun & Hilljiard and C. W. Treiner, operstors in Sand Springs.
(f\x : ]’:]:i] 011 conpﬂratiﬂn
Sinclair 01l & Gas Company

Bogle Farms, Inc.

HAVE COPLES OF THIS APPLICAY(ON BEEW * ' SURFACE QOWNER 'EACH CPERATOR WITHIN ONE-RKALF MILE lYHE NEW MEXICO STAYE ENGINEETR
SENY TO EACH OF THE FOLLOWINGI‘ § OF YHIS WELL 1
’ | ¢ 1 [S4
. i Ye S q Ye S 3 Y S
ARE THE FOLLOWING JTENMS ATTACHED TO | PLAT OF AREA . ’ELECYRICAL LOG VOIAGRAMMATIC SKEYCH OF WELL
THLS APPLICATION (SEE RULE 701-8) ] 1
i Yes 'None yet available : Yes -

I hereby certify that the information above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.

LY J 1
7.Qzé2¢4,(A;<;2;7 President Avgust 24, '67
" (Signature) : ~> (Ticle) _ (Date)

NOTE: Should waivers from the State anmeer, the surface owher, and all operators within one-half mile of the proposed m)ecuon well.
not accompany this application, the New Mexice Oil Conservation Commission wiil hold the application for a period of 15 days
‘ from the date of receipt by 'the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If at the end of the 15-day waiting period no protest has been re-
ceived by the Santa Fe office, the application will be proecessed. If a protzst is received, the application will be set for lLearing,
. if the applicant so requests. SEE RULE 701. . .

[, PO
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

N

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P, O. BOX 1092 & PHONZ 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 13, 1967

EXAMINER HEARING

- em wm em wm ma e e e em em me e e em em e e em

)
IN THE MATTER OF: )
)
)

Application of New Mexico Salt

Water Disposal Company, Inc. for) = DOase 23657

salt water disposal, Lea County,)
New Mexico. )

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order, please.

We will call Case 3657.
MR. HATCH; Case 3657, application of New Mexico
Salt Water Disposal Company, Inc. for salt water disposal,
iea County, New Mexico.
MR. LOVELACE: Mr. Nutter, do you want to put me

undey ocath?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

(Witness sworn)‘
MR. LOVELACE: My name is Charles Lovelace. T am

the president and sole owner of the New Mexico Salt Water -

Disposal Company, Incorporated. I am also a member of the

Texas Bar and will represent nmyself and the corporation as a

witness and as Counsel.

MR. ﬁUTTER:V Mr. Lovelace, you have an application
here for salt water disposal, would you proceed with the
explanation of this case, then?

MR. LOVELACE: The purpose of this hearing is to ‘
consider the advisability of permitting the use of the Mobil
Number One "GG" State dry hole 1ocatqd 1980 feet from the east
line and 1980 feet from the south line of Section 10, Township
11 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a salt

water injection well into the Devonian formation.
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FirSt, as to my professional gqualifications, I have
been qualified as an engineer before this Commission and the
testimony I am about to give is based on my best knowledge
and consideration of the data at hand and demonstraﬁed need
for the granting of this application.

To begin with, this well is situated about five
miles southeast of the Lane Bough C Pool and is centrally
located to various other areas Qhere there is a critical need
for a salt water disposal facility. If I am granted this
application, it is my proposal to extend these services to
not only the wells now under contract in the Lane Pool, some
'twenty-~odd wells, but to other producers in the Inbe-éagley
area.

In accomplishing the iatter, I progose to lay a line, £
a six~inch line to the area of fhe North Baqléy at which point
I will put in a tiuck~receiving facility where salt water may
be h;uled to the line and sufficient storage put there and
transporting facilities to move the water to this disposal

well.

Also, I will lay a line directly from the Lane Pool,
about 26,000 feet of six-inch, a pipeline, to a receiving
station there which will be connected to a closed gathering

system, which will serve twenty wells now producing in the
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Lane field. These wells being owngd by C. B. Reid, Major and
Giebel, Leland Exploration and H., C. Hood, all of whomjare
‘producing from the Bough C formaiionwin the Lane Pool.
MR. NUTTER: That is the twenty wells, isnfit it?
MR. LOVELACE: Yes, I have acquired and have the
documents to show the property rights to the Mobil “GG“ State
‘Number One from the Mobil 0il Corporation wﬁé drilled the well
to the Devonian formation and we are prepared to abandon the
hole as a dry hole when I acquire these rights. This well
is located on a State Lease, $Suffice it to say, it is located
on a Stéte of New Mexico 0il and Gas Lease, the Lessee being

Sinclair 0il and Gas Company, Mcbil being on the Lease as

operator under the operating agreement with Sinclair 0il and

2
ANY

Gas Company.
The surface surrounding the well is sta*e owned
and is currently under lease to Bogle Farms, Incorporated of

Dexter, New Mexico. I have also purchased a plugging bond

‘and I have the original of the bénd here and will give it to

the 0il Conservation Commission which will relieve the Mobil
0il Cbrporation of the reéponsibiliﬁy for plugging the well -
when and if it is abandoned.

Do you want me to present this now?

MR, HATCH: Why don't we wait and let you file that
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with Mr. Trujillo after the hearing.

MR. NUTTER: Right. The record here shows that he
has it and is ready to file it.

ﬂR. LOVELACE: Right. As to £he qualifié&tibns’of
this well, as a disposal'well, all of the operators were
notified and sent copieé of my original C-108, State formn,
and I am now prepared to file an amendeé C-108 which changes
the mechanics of the completion wherein we have elected to
run 13,242 feet of N-80, five and a half-inch casing and
cement with five hundred sacks, being three hundred sacks of
50-50 Posmex, six per cent jel, and two hundred sacks of
50-50 cement and Posmex, with eleven pounds of salt per sack
and two per cent jel and the temperature survey indicates that
the cement returned to approximately 9400 feet in the well
which is approximately 600 feet above the Bough formation.

I will come back to the mechanical details in a
moment. Geologically, the Mobil Number One "GG" State is
located in a distinct syncline which lies between thetsoﬁfh
Lane Inbe production“to the west and the Sand Springs-Devonian
field about one and one-half miles northeast of the proposed
injection well. fhe/;;rt of the Devonian formation in the
Mobil well is one hundred and thirty-seven feet low, to the
nearest Sand Springs-Devonian well one and a half miles

away.
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The Sand Springs-Devonian field is essentially

depleted. There is no other Devonian production within a

two~m;1é radius of the proposed injection well. To demonstrate
the ﬂear depletion of the S;ﬁd Springs well in fhe monéh of
June, 1967; the Ashmun and Hilliard Number One State 11,
located in the southwest quarter of the northeast quarter of
Section 11, Township 11 South, Range 34 East, pumped 488
barrels of oil and 6,450 barrels of water as reported in the
engineer‘s report for the month of June.

The C. W. Trainor Numbér One Springs located in the
southeast quarter, no;theast quarter,-SeEtion 11, same
Township, did not produce and to my certain knowledge, héving
been on the location several times in the last few ﬁonths,
has been inactive for a considerablé period of time. The
Sinclair Number One, Lee's State 840, located in the
south&est, southwest, Section 1, ;l, 34 the only other well
which é?er penetrated the Sand éprings structurg, was plugged
and abandoned in 1959. I would like to offer as an exhibit
a sub-surface map preparéd By Mr. Edward K. David, a consulting
geologist in Roswell, New Me;icb,lwhiéh is based on his
examination of the Devonian wells in the‘two Townships.

MR, HATCH: We will have that marked as Exhibit

Number 1.
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(WhereupdhrApplicant's Exhibit
1 marked for identification)

MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the introduction
of Exhibit Number 1, the sub-Surface‘st;ucture map? The
exhibit will be admitted.

(Whereupon Applicant's Exhibit
Number 1 was admitted into
evidence)

MR. LOVELACE: I must assume thatthere have been‘
no objections from the lessees within one-half milé of the
proposed locatioh inasmuch as I have received contractual
affirmance of this proposal from the.Sinclair 0il and Gas
Company who is the State Lessee aﬁa Hobii 0il Corporation who
owns the'operating right. Inasmuch as therehhas been no
appearance here of the operators in the Sand Springs Field,

I presume we can take judicial notice of the fact that there
has been no opposition in that regard unless; Mr. Nutter, you
havé’received something from them in the way of protest.

MR. NUTTER: The file doesn't indicate having
received anything.

MR. LOVELACE! I have a letter from Ashmun &and
Hilliard addressed to the Salt Water Disposal Compan&, dategd
September 1, 1967, signed by Mr. J. B. Taylor, an official of

Ashmun and Hilljard in Midland, a very short letter and I will

" read it into the record and offer it as an exhibit.
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"Dear Sir: This letter is written to affirm that
Ashmun and”Hilliard 0il Company has no objection to New
Mexico:Salt Water Disposal Compan; utilizing the Mobil ﬁumber
One State "GG" Well to dispose of salt water by injecting the’
galt water into the Devonian formation . in this well, provided
that: one, Qater is injected into the Devqnian below the
oil-water contact and_two, geol&gical conditions in the Number
One State "GG" will be such that injectidn of saltiwater will
cause no damage to the Devonian Reservoir in Ashmiun and
Hilliard 0il "Company Nu;ber One State 11 Well, located in
Sectign 11, Township 11, South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New
Mexico. Sincerely yours, Ashmun and Hilliard 0Oil Company,
signed by J. B. Taylor."

I will submit that for yourﬁbonsideration.

MR, NUTTER: This letter will be marked as Exhibit

2 in this case and will be 'admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon Applicant's Exhibit
2 was marked for identificatioi.
and was admitted into evidence)
'MR. LOVELACE: In conclusion, I would like to point
out that based on Mr. David's geological examination of the
logs in all of the Devonian Qells, in approximately two

Townships in this general area, that the Mobil Number One "GG"

State is the lowest well in the area and lies in a definite




geosyncline, a closed syncline, and in view of the performance
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of the Sand Sprinqs~Dévonian wells which indicate they have
approached the near economic level, one of which has been
permanently abandoned, the other appears to;have been
temporarily abandoned, and the third producing less than
five hundred barrels a month and a large quantity of salt
water; that injection into this Mobil Number One State "GG"
will not be detrimental to the Devonian formation in the
Sand Springs Pool and apparently will have no effect on the
Devonian formation, generally, in the area.

Secondly, for the purpose of the record, I might
observe thaé the "GG" State Number One gavé no evidence of
containing any hydrocarbqns anywhere in.the seétion from the
top to bottom.

MR. NUTTER: Were any drillstem tests made?

MR. LOVELACE: Yes, in the Bough C, recovered one
huﬁdred feet of drilling mud. There is some question in the
minds of the geologists on the well, that they actually tested
the Bough C producing interval after they saw the log, but the‘
log, they ran a full suite of lcgs on the well and tﬁe Bough -
C formation appears to be very marginal in the area.

The Bough C was tested in the Sand Springs Well, a

mile and a half northeast without any indication of commercial
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productivity and I am assuming that on the basis of this data,
that there will be no harm done to it, particularly in view
of the fact that we have cemented over the Bough’C area zone.

MR. NUTTER: What wéuld bé the Bough C in this well,
the depth 6f'it?

MR. LOVELACE: The approximate depth is 10,100 feet
in the interval which the examination of the logs indicates
that it corresponds to the Bough C general éﬁea.

MR. NUTTER: vAnd the top of the cement, by temperature
survey, is 94007 N -

'MR. LOVELACE: Yes. ‘I have not received a copy of
the temperature sur@ey. ‘When I.get it I will send it to you.
I simply got that on the phone since I've been in Santa Fe from
Mr. Kingley, our engineer. If you wou1d like, I'll send you a
copy of it. I would like to introduce as Exhibit Number 3, a
schématic diagram of the sub-surface expected cémpletion of
the Mobil Number One "GG" State as a Devonian disposal well.

In brief, the casing program is to a dépt§ of 350
feet, thirteen and tﬁree—eighths casing, cemented with 350
sacks which circulated to the surface. Also, tﬁere is an
intermediate string set at a depth of 4195 feet, which I
believe covers the Devonian formation. This eight and five-

eighths~-inch casing was cemented with --
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MR. NUTTER: I think you need to make a correction

there. You do not mean the Devonian formation.
MR. LOVELACE: I meant the San Andres.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you,

MR. LOVELACE: Excuse me, thank vyou. 1414 hundred
sack did circulate cement around the intermediate stping and

returned it to the surface. Off the record.

(Whereupon, an off the record
discussion was held)

MR. NUTTER: EBack on the record.

MR. LOVELACE: We propose to run 13,242 feet‘oflfive
and a half-inch N80 casing, which is roughly distributed‘in
the order of thirty-three and a third per cent of the following
types of casing, the top third of the hole contains five and
a halk-inch N80, 17~pound buttress joint casing. The middle
third of the string contains five and a half-iﬁch N80, 17-
pound long thread and collar and the bottom third contains
five and a half-inch N80, 20-pound long thread and coupling
casing. I offer this as Exhibit Number 3.

MR. NUTTER:

The schematic diagram will be identified

as Exhibit 3 and admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
3 was marked for identification
and admitted into evidence)

MR. LOVELACE: Let the record show that I have already
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submitted a plat of the area and a proposed location which
accompanied the original C-108 filed with the 0il Conservation

Commission. This further method of the proposed completion

-

of this disposal well will be as follows: We propose to ruh
two~inch casing through the five and a half-inch and driil out
the plug to the bottom of the hole, and then to run 13,200 feet
of new three-inch ID, N80 tubing, plastic lined, this tubing
will be supported at the bottom'by a tubing hanger and not
a packer, and we propose to load the annulus between the five
and a half-inch casi;q andrthe tubing and hydrostatically
balance this column of oil field crude in order to avoid
corrosion and we will install at the head of the well on the
~annulus a pressure gauge by which we may be able to determine
from time to time any pressure increases in the béttom hole
pressures in the well, which would Of.course be refiected
at the surface by the movement of the annulus column upward.
The réason that we are doing this is that our
engineers have made.quité a study and among other things, Rice
Engineering, who has considerable experience in this field, is
doing this and have found that it avoids the problem of the
packer corroding and the inability to remove it for necessary

remedial work in the hole and it's‘their belief, and I think it
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is my belief that the column of o0il behind the tubing will,
in effect, protect us consiaerably from corrosion of the
five and athalf-inCh and qf couréé, the exterior of the
_tubing.

We will acidize the Devonian formationrwit£”3,000
gallons of twenty-eight per cent acid in ordér to
increase permeability. We have no record of the>bottom hole
pressure other than one indicated by the hydrostatic per-
formance of the well on a one-hour drillstem test in which
the well, which had a 3300-foot fresh water blanket, well,

I doﬁ't know whether that is fresh water or not, correct
the record, 3300-foot watér blanket filled ﬁp on a drillstem
test with 3900 feet of salty sulphur water and no oil and
200 feet of driliing mud, whiéh indicates aﬁproximately 7500
feet of column in the well op’the one-hour test.

We feel this indicates that there is sufficient.
permeability and porosity to justify the expenditure for
conversion ‘of the hole. We will run injectivity tests when
we have acidized the hole. Unfortunately, the drillstem
test data was left in the tool when it was left in the hole
by Mobil, so we just don't have the bottom holé data.

MR. NUTTER: This was when the Devonian was being
drillstem tested?

MR. LOVELACE: Yes, right.
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MR. NUTTER: So no actual drillstem test was ever
completed in the Devonian?

MR, LOVELACE: Yes, it was completed. I testified
to the fill-up but the téol wasn't recovered from the hole.

MR. NUTTER: So no pressures were reported?

MR. LOVELACE: We had no shut=in bottém hole
pressure or no initial bottom hole pressure. As I say, we
had to assume that they are sufficientyy good by the results
which weie measured. They did reverse out the contents of

the drill pipe and incidentally there was no evidence of

Ahydrocarbons in the Adrillstem fluids. This is purely

assumption as nearly as I can tell, the present water
committed to this hole in the twenty wells in the main pool
will approximate 5300 barrels a day which should be con-
sidérably less than the capacity of the well, and as I
earlier stated, we propose to lay a lateral line to a point
in’Sections 7, 11, 34 on the County road and install a truck-
receiving station for salt water.

I don't know that we will get any customers, but
I have a hunch that we will, about the first of October.
We are hopeful, and this is the reason we elected to go
ahead and run the three-inch tubing, that the well will‘Eake

upward of 15,000 barrels a day of salt water and under a
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vacuum. That is all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any guestions? You have
not submitted those revised c-108s yet, Mr. Lovelace?

MR. LOVELACE: I have them in hand and I’will
: déiiver them to you now.

-MR. NUTTER: We do have two copies of the plat
which were originally submitted with the c-108. -They are
actually with your application. T will mark them revised.
My . Lovelaté, a8 I ufiderstand it, the top of the Devoﬁiahvin
‘the subject well is 130 feet low to the Sand Springs well,
the lower well?

MR, LOVELACE: Yes.

" MR. NUTTER: The Ashmun-Hilliard State Number One,
the location is what again, please?

MR. LOVELACE: It is in £he southwest quarter,
northeast qﬁarter of Section 11.

MR. NUTTER: It produced 408 barrels of oil on the
pump’, in June?

MR. LOVELACE: 488 parrels of 06il and reported ‘
460 barrels of salt water and that's on Kobe installation:

MR. NUTTER: The C. W. Trainor Spring Number One
is located in the southeast, southeast of 11?2

MR. LOVELACE: Yes.




MR. NUTTER: It a

been active for quite some

MR. LOVELACE: That's right.

MR. ‘NUTTER: The
1959. Is that when it was
MR. L.OVELACE:

of oil. It seemed to me,

recollection,
it.
MR. NUTTER:

MR. LOVELACE:

my hazy recollection.

MR. NUTTER: Three—inch

be installed in a tubing
joaded with 0il and bal
MR. LOVELACE:
MR.
to the annulus?
MR. LOVELACE:
MR. NUTTER:

particular hearing, but

for the trunk lines?

MR. LOVELACE:

No. It produce

T know it is ver

About 3,000 parrels?

It wasn't very much.

anced hydrostatically?

NUTTER: “And the pressure

I don't think it is germa
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i@ not produce in June and hasn't

time?
7

sinclair Well was p and A in

originally drilled?
4 a small quantity

apout 3,000 barrels. That is my-

Yy minimal before they plugged

1 believe that's right. That is
plastic-coated tubing will
the annulus will be

hanger,

That's right.
gauge will be attached

That's right.
ne to this
has the right of ways been obtained

Wwe have, the engineering is now
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surveying them, should have finished the survey 1as£ night
and will be submitted to the State. Part of the line is
over State surface and part over Mr. Carl Johnson and Mr.
West told me we had to have a certain type of survey to
present to the State before we could compute the surface
damages and acquire the right of way because of the verily
owned surface and it will be presented on 40-acre survey
according to the State Land Office specifications.

MR. NUfTER: Are there any other questibns of Mr.
Lovelace? If not, he may be excused.

Do you have anything further to offer in the case

as Counsel, now, Mr. Lovelace?

MR. LOVELACE: No. I don't have any .Glosing

statement.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anvthing they wish

to offer in Case 3657? We will take the case under advisenment

and the Hearing is adjourned.




i

i3
i
£

18

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss°

RNALILLO)
e county ©of

n and for th
jfy: that the

COUNTY OF BE

1, ADA DEARNLEY
£ New MexicoO,
pt of Hearln
ported by me;

Motary public i

do hereby cert

illo, state O
g pefore the New

- gernal
rached Transcr1

” : foregoing and at
mmission was re and

Mexxco 0il Conservation Cco
coxrd of the said

e lS a true and correct re

that the sam
gt of my knowledge,.sxlll and ability.

a and geal this 218t day of Se

proceedings, to the be
ptember,

Witness WY Han

1967.

g%a/ 09,2 % :
Notary Publlc

&) : My commission Expires:
June 19: 1971
TN
{ 8o perab¥ coth ALy R gopedeing i8
a somplute e a? 75 grahee&xngs in
aes ﬁo.";3§¢“)qs

tna poamlnsd nﬂari B
heard by (8 s J/ DD vemirirtent 19.. 520/
guniioed

UG;ff:;;; N PO A
e&/ﬁv&‘oa o1l LOh@Oav&biOﬂ CQ~axa@§g”

—

e




ABHMUN & H\L\.\ARD
3 8 ABHMUN 210 YR auN LILone pnone MY 4-827"
1. HILLIARD MIDLAND? TEXAS 79701
Septem\)er s 1967
New MexicO WwateY Disposal
‘0. BO¥
Rosve 1, Mexico
arrection Mr. charles yoveles
; Re: gwp in Mobil #1 state G
H Located in Sec- 10,
! -11-55 ay-E, Led county>
New Mexico
pea¥ Sir:
‘ This jetter writt £ As 1ia company’
. nas 0O jec jon tO Mexl Jate s .jlli.zing
nhe Mo 1 gate ell pose © 1t water ting the
alt ter L ro the D gonian T oxmw jon his ¥ N a that:
ﬁ QY Water g inle into the pevonia® elov
the oxl'water gact
) Geoiogical c io 1 state G
111 be ch th T i galt ¥ exr
will cause damag yonid gervol
i Ashmu & 1liarx oil Co 1 state uwil®
wel 1ocate SecC. R 1- R—3&-E, Lead
countys New Mexi.cO-
Sn\cerely youxs>
& arLuiaRD © co.
. Taylor
//Jﬂ*be.’// /'_ " ;‘"\ - RE T f\lﬂf\\u,-‘-p NUTTER\
aErORE XA INER UTTERY ._ -
‘ on ot quATION COMNMIST WOont L NO
Ch ,Wam\ew NO. . i i \
ChsE NO: 5¢ i/’/ T T .




NEW MEXICO SALT WATER DlSPUSAL GDMPANY. INC. .
e : 212 PETROLEUM BLOG. p. 0. BOX BE6 '
' ROBWELL, NEW MEXICO ga201
{ ' : PHONE 623 .1958 AREA CODE 805

Ves1on. /}/mi//!/o (17 6 SShafe 000%/2 ,,::,
ol Vel =] pralion, /}’/I/ff e 107715, "B4F
_j.-“ ) \rfil_é_lc;{-. _H1FY re?...él-.;_:m..ﬂ

- lafﬂ"fof Lons
: 5 Denanian. Dispe

e

a:l’n rev
3 oa " 25p . 350 S% (E77€ >
..... ' 3
N
8% ;‘-zs‘m‘? F195 k//’ #00 5% ewred o
‘ \\i
BEFORE "EXAMINER NUTTER | o
' oL CONSERVAT!ON COMMISS(ON o ; ‘ - B . A
(et &w@wxexman NO. _ | iR 2emen? ,e/l,,,,g/ fo PF00 - Temp- Y <
CASE NO. =267 L o ( f‘*\ 'g‘:
- : . : . . 70/0 o”‘?b e gt ‘:1 4 ;"'-l J‘\\ 3
A A
i 4 £ N
} J AN I

‘:} N . i w

Y A (S

- a‘.\‘_: ‘4 .
' v

A H7 s liIs W Dpevornian-~ 13, 2% s
-bc_.ém/&ucer/ hyd/o B \b =

i :. y {\ ,!E'
Y RV L
P L T PR (UL A
’“"3 Goie5. 2. N—S’O iaé/u// /0/35/ 7”7 e \ 1 :ﬁ ’ \ B \\;{}';. f §

{ ; P2 \ % Pl
ot W HE e B X0 W a AR 5 o
Frhee W’_/_ ___________________ - U =80 cosing 13, 242’ n/ Zo0 S A / S

J1-pE=aT Filed 1o " 7 ' TS

op . & ¥

.5‘/..’//::ally _ i\
. - b ' N A

[AR ; i i
l.c ‘i"“f* {f- !t-'d' Y f' \ v :
| Voo - 13,350 \ .
¥ :_S?(; \é( ‘.‘ f')
l;'.:-\./.. J-‘ t&
(o




R Ceraitecman?

NEW MEXICO SALT WATER DISPOSAL CO., INC.
MIDDLE LANE DISPOSAL SYSTEM i

- — -

i .
! b
' 4 ' 2 i “ i
i
' 9 T e - ?
L&) | . o
| MIDDLE M/v[ o
1] - 14 A
& ‘ ’@ 7@ -flJ/’(flﬂr“ -/@
Sy ‘q h » .
¢ .,O i o
: ' Mzm y el s o Y
I A s ‘ v oET
j _ 2) 22 Jo o~ ~  z3 13
1 : ° ¥ *
!‘ . e ¢ {: ; Pead
: . _ o 2 %-Pu;q&smrlo& —
| % “
]
|
- (EGEND

"o Weil

o Battery

. - 3" PV
{ oL 4 Py

e ~ 6% Py

TE®

PR RENE LA | s werie.

2 I : A' ' T D INBE !

Scale 1" 4doo | < OveR Fog DEEAILS ~

B LR T E T gy \:.. TRy O L o | d v Y - -, -, Brm———




